
 

March 2020 

Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club             http://phantomflyersrc.com 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                   Contact Number 

President – Bill Ahrens                                         (314) 913-3819 

Vice President – Mitch Galatioto                           (314) 234-5141 

Secretary – Ed White                                            (636) 219-2255 

Treasure – Jose' Espinosa                                     (636) 947-6067 

Safety Officer – Dave Evans                                  (636) 448-4800 

Field Manager – Don Grzina                                  (636) 233-0193 

Chief Flight Instructor – TBD                                

Activities Chairperson – Jim West                        (618) 498-9058 

Send Membership Renewals to:             

Ed White 

10 Wolf Ridge Ct 

St Charles, MO 63303 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Board of Directors:                    Work                           Home 

Ed White                                          Retired                         (636) 219-2255 

Dan Sundman                             (314) 749-4029                  (636) 352-0150 

Mitch Galatioto                          (314) 234-5141                   

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 
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Phantom Flyers RC Club Meeting Minutes – 17 February 2020 

 

The meeting was opened at 7:02 PM at Mark Twain Hobby.  The meeting was chaired by President 

Bill Ahrens.  Eight members were present plus 2 guests, Chris and Andy Sostman. Chris is the son of 

Billy Sostman and has moved back to the St Louis area from Lake of the Ozarks.  Chris and Andy will 

be joining the club.  Andy is a 4th generation RC flyer. 

First order of business was election of the club President for 2020. There were no nominees as of 

the November meeting vote.  Bill Ahrens volunteered to be President at the club Christmas Party 

on December 7, and after less drinking than you might have guessed.  Bill was elected by 

unanimous acclimation before he sobered up. 

Tech Session:  No Tech Session. 

Secretary’s Report:  The Secretary’s report for the January meeting was printed in the Carrier 

Wave and was accepted with no comments or corrections.   We have 29 members as of this 

meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer reported that we are in good financial shape with enough in 

the bank to pay the lease (due in September).  Of course, this assumes no major unexpected 

expenses. There was some discussion of if we should consider ½ price or reduced membership for 

people who are members of other clubs.  No conclusion was reached but we will continue to 

consider this. 

Safety Officer’s Report:  There was no safety officers report. 

Field Manager’s Report:  Off road vehicles have done some turf damage at the north and south 

ends of the grass as well as on the runway.  Apparently, the President does not like snakes, though 

I’ve forgotten why this was significant.   

Activities Chair Report:  Jim West has created a preliminary schedule for 2020.  Please look at it 

in the Carrier Wave and send Jim any comments or questions.  August 15 is set for the date for the 

scale contest. March 21 is the first MVSA 2m contest.   

GSLMA Report:  There are reports that what were the soccer fields north of the RC area have been 

turned into a drone racing course.  We will be looking for a map. 

Old Business:  The AMA was contacted regarding the process of conducting a safety review with 

the FAA on a Letter of Agreement that would include altitude limits (other clubs have gotten more 

than 400 feet).  The AMA reports that we are on record as having requested this but when it occurs 

is entirely up to the FAA.  

New Business:  There was considerable discussion regarding the FAA’s Notice of Proposed 

Rulemaking (NPRM) regarding Remote ID. March 2 is the deadline for public comments.  It was 

agreed that the Board of Directors should reconvene to discuss our approach to responding to the 

FAA. 

A motion to adjourn was made and passed at 7:52 PM. 

Ed White 

Club Secretary 



 
These are the boundaries at Buder Park as of 10/18/ 2018  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
       

 

      

 

 



        



GSLMA Report 

(via Harold Weaver) 

I did attend the March GSLMA meeting.  The GSLMA President attended the Kansas City meeting about the 

pending FAA situation. His notes are attached. 

Harold Weaver 

 

 

 

 

 



 

   

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 

 

 

   



ITEMS FOR SALE 

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar 
and club roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us 

know what you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

